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Amendment to the Disabled People Employment Promotion Act
(November 15, 2005, Copyright reserved by Anderson Mori & Tomotsune)

As we informed you in our Labor & Employment Bulletin (No. 7) as of March 22, 2004, a company that
has 56 employees or more is required by the Disabled People Employment Promotion Act to employ at
least one disabled person. 1.8 % (= 1 + 56) is called the Statutory Employment Ratio.

This means that the number of disabled employees ((i) physically handicapped employees and (ii) mentally
retarded employees) working for a company must be equal to or more than:

(the number of all the regular employees of the company) x (the Statutory Employment Ratio)

).

On June 29, 2005, the Japanese Diet enacted the Bill amending the Disabled People Employment
Promotion Act. Due to this amendment, which will be in force on and from April 1, 2006, employees with
a mental disorder will be included in the Statutory Employment Ratio. The number of disabled employees
((i) physically handicapped employees, (ii) mentally retarded employees, and (iii) employees with a mental
disorder) working for a company will have to be equal to or more than (*).
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Should you wish to receive further information regarding the above, or regarding whether your company is in compliance
with  labor/employment  law, contact Hideki Thurgood Kano (telephone: 81-3-6888-1061, e-mail:
hidekithurgood.kano@amt-law.com) or other lawyers of Anderson Mori & Tomotsune.
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